RESOLUTION NO. 13R-12

A RESOLUTION OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS OF THE BIGHORN-DESERT VIEW WATER AGENCY EXPRESSING APPRECIATION TO DIRECTOR DAVID LARSON

WHEREAS, David A. Larson was elected to service with the Bighorn-Desert View Water Agency in 2009 and since then has humbly provided service, loyalty and commitment to the Agency customers, staff and Board of Directors; and

WHEREAS, David A. Larson was appointed as Secretary to the Board of Directors and served on the Finance/Public Relations/ Education/ Personnel and Planning/ Legislative/ Engineering/ Grant/Security Standing Committees during his tenure with the Agency; and

WHEREAS, David A. Larson was appointed to serve as the Agency's representative on the Morongo Basin Pipeline Commission and as an alternate to the Mojave Water Agency Technical Advisory Committee; and

WHEREAS, David A. Larson served as the Agency's representative in attendance at the Homestead Valley Community Council meetings; and

WHEREAS, David A. Larson supported the Agency's vision to build a groundwater recharge facility and to create a new groundwater management structure that would significantly enhance the possibility for "managed control" of the region's groundwater resource; and

WHEREAS, David A. Larson in his various Board Committee assignments brought good judgment, integrity, and cooperation through enthusiasm, encouragement, helpfulness, openness, and availability; and

NOW, THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED, that the Board of Directors of the Bighorn-Desert View Water Agency hereby extends its sincere gratitude and appreciation to David A. Larson for his dedication to the Bighorn-Desert View Water Agency.

PASSED, APPROVED AND ADOPTED by the Board of Directors of Bighern-Desert View Water Agency this 24th day of September, 2013.

Michael McBride, Board P

ATTEST:

Terry Burkhart, Secretary of the Board

Page 1 of 1

Resolution No. 13R-12